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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia Mckinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No:  764
Committee:  Finance

	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to amending the district plan of the Lower East Side business improvement district to modify existing services for the district and to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based.


	Sponsors: Council Members Ferreras and Chin (by request of the Mayor)


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would amend Chapter 5 of title 25 of the administrative code of the city of New York by adding a new section 25-428.2 to modify existing services for the Lower East Side Business Improvement District (“BID”) and to change the method of assessment upon which the district charge is based. 
 

	Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately, except that if it becomes a law subsequent to July 1, 2015, it would be retroactive to and deemed to have been in full force and effect as of July 1, 2015.


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: 2016

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY16
FY Succeeding

Effective FY17
Full Fiscal

Impact FY16
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues and Expenditures:
This local law would result in no fiscal impact upon the City's revenues or expenditures.   Under the administrative code of the city of New York, proceeds authorized to be assessed by the District are collected by the City on behalf of the District.  None of these proceeds are those of the City and they may not be used for any purpose other than those set forth in the BID’s District Plan.  The Lower East Side BID is funded through a self-assessment by property owners within the district and will cover the BID's expenses, as proposed by the amended district plan.  

	

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: N/A


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division
                                                Department of Small Business Services


	Estimate Prepared By:          Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division 
Estimate Reviewed By:
Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, Finance Division
Legislative History:  Intro. No. 764 was introduced by the Council on April 28, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Finance. The Committee will consider Intro. No. 764 at a hearing on May 27, 2015 and, upon a successful vote by the Committee, Intro. No. 764 will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 27, 2015. 
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